
   

Low Moor C. of E. Primary School 

Newsletter 

Diary Dates - April and May 2017 

4th April  Y3 School Linking Project with St Matthews CE Primary School 

6th April  Whole School Easter Church Service 

6th April  Y3&4 Mathletics Workshop for parents 2.30pm and 5.30pm 

7th April  School Closes for Easter 

24th April   School Re-opens for Summer Term 1 

27th April  Y1 Worship in Church 9.00am - all welcome 

28th April  Y2 Hindu Temple Visit 

1st May  May Day Bank Holiday - school closed 

4th May  YR Worship in Church 9.00am - all welcome 

8th May  Y6 SATs Week 

11th May  Y6 Worship in Church 9.00am - all welcome 

15th May  Y2 SATs Week 

15th May  Y6 Parents Meeting for Robinwood (details to follow) 

18th May  Y5 Worship in Church 9.00am - all welcome 

25th May  Y4 Worship in Church 9.00am - all welcome 

26th May  Non uniform for Summer Fayre (details to follow) 

26th May-28th May  Y6 Robinwood Residential 

May Half Term   Monday 29th May to Monday 5th June 

    school re-opens Tuesday 6th June 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Following a beautiful weekend of sunshine, it would appear that spring has finally 

arrived.  Itôs hard to believe that we are almost into April and that this is our sixth 

edition of the newly branded, Low Moor  C. of E. Primary Newsletter.  I hope you 

enjoy reading it as much as I do. 

First of all, it was lovely to see so many of you at our recent parent consultations.  Through various 

discussions, I know that you find these sessions particularly informative and many of you have 

commented on the quality of work in books and the excellent progress of your children.  If for any reason 

you were unable to attend, please speak to your childôs class teacher and an appointment will be made 

for you. 

Other successful events in school during March include a whole day celebration of óBritish Valuesô, during 

which children learnt in practical, fun ways about democracy, the rule of law, individual liberty and mutual 

respect.  Children then looked at how these very important aspects link with Low Moor Learning Values.  

A óRed Socksô charity fundraiser in aid of Comic Relief raised Ã178.45 and the Foundation, Key Stage 

One Motherôs Day service in church was attended by more than one hundred and fifty parents, 

grandparents, friends and family.  Thank you for your generous support and attendance at these events. 

On Sunday 26th March, our school choir performed at Holy Trinity Church.  Thank you to all the families 

that ensured their children were able to attend this highly successful community event and thank you of 

course to Mrs Robertshaw and Mrs Rhodes too.  The children sang beautifully! 

óMessy Churchô on Monday 27
th
 March was also a great success, with more than 60 children, parents and 

carers in attendance.  This Easter event was led by Rev. Richard Oldroyd from Aldersgate Methodist 

Church and included lots of fun, craft based activities followed by a delicious tea of pasta, garlic bread 

and decorated buns.  Thank you to all those families that attended and to Mrs Crawshaw and Mrs Hibbert 

for co-ordinating and supporting the event.   

As always, we have received some fantastic entries for our óDecorate an Eggô Easter competition.  It 

never ceases to amaze me, how creative and imaginative our children are!  Some fabulous prizes have 

been donated for the winning entries and these will be announced in celebration worship tomorrow 

morning.  Some óeggcellent eggsamplesô of entries are on page 11 of this newsletter.  Please come along 

to our celebration worship if you are able to do so. 

A reminder also, that following the Easter holiday, children in Y2 and Y6 will complete their SAT tests and 

children in Y1 will complete phonics screening checks.  At Low Moor we make every effort to ensure 

children are well prepared and are as confident and comfortable as possible throughout this period.  

Please support your child by ensuring they are well rested, that they have plenty of time for recreation and 

that they attend school punctually on every day of the tests.  A reminder of these important dates is 

included on page 4 of this newsletter. 

Finally, as the end of this term fast approaches, may I wish you all a very happy Easter break.  I look 

forward to our continuing work together in the summer term. 

Yours sincerely,  

Yvonne Broadbent  

 

A message from the Headteacher 
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 Spring 2 Summer 1 Summer 2 

EYFS 

 

 

  Cannon Hall  

Ã11.50 approx 

Year 1 

 

 

  Yorkshire  

Wildlife  

Ã13.50 

Year 2 

 

 

 Hindu Temple 

Ã3.40 

Tropical World 

Ã12.50 approx 

Year 3 

 

 

Gurdwara Visit 

Ã3.85 

  

Year 4 

 

Saltaire Visit  

Ã7.20  

  

Year 5 

 

 

Nell Bank Visit 

Ã16.50  

 Tatton Park  

Ã15.75 

Year 6 

 

 Robinwood  

Ã185 (approx) 

 

We have produced an annual overview to help parents 

and carers plan and budget for the cost of trips over the 

year. 

There may be further activities planned within the year. 

ParentPay 

We ask that payment is made via 
ParentPay. If you need assistance setting 
up your ParentPay account, please ask at 
the Office. 

If you prefer, a barcode enabled letter can 
be obtained from the office, so that payment 
can be made in cash 
at a local PayPoint 
store.  

Thank you for your 

support. 

Payment for Trips/Visitors 

At Low Moor we like to offer a variety of 
exciting events and visitors to enhance the 
curriculum.  

These events are costly and therefore we 
must ask parents for a contribution in order 
for them to be sustainable. If we donôt 
receive sufficient contributions by the 
payment deadline, and we cannot meet the 
shortfall from school funds, we may have to 
make the difficult decision to cancel the 
event. 

We are ever mindful of the demands on 
parents for contributions for such events 
and we are grateful to those parents who 
continue to support the work of our school. 

Parental Consent for Trips/Visits 

For trips and visits (other than short community visits) we need to ask for parental consent. We 

incorporate this into the tear off slip at the foot of the letter informing you about the trip/visit. Without this 

consent, your child may not be able to take part. 

With the introduction of ParentPay, there is now no need to send cash into school, so for future trips and 

visits, we will be offering an option of giving your consent online, via ParentPay, when you make your 

payment. You will also be able to order a packed lunch, by adding a note.  

We feel that this offers you more flexibility and we are still able to accept a paper permission slip if you 

prefer. 

Annual Schedule of Visits and Visitors 
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In February, we celebrated Safer Internet Day and had a visit from a theatre 
company presenting óLevel Upô. In this presentation, pupils were advised about 
the dangers they may encounter whilst playing games that are not age 
appropriate.  

Unfortunately, we are aware that many of our pupils are still playing games that 
are not age appropriate. As you can see from our illustration, 
many of the popular adult games are given a ó16ô or ó18ô rating. 
Those games deemed suitable for primary school age children 
will have a rating appropriate to their age group. Exposure to 
inappropriate material can be damaging to children and may 
constitute a safeguarding concern. 

We would strongly recommend all parents and carers to check 
whether a game is suitable for children by visiting the common 
sense media website https://www.commonsensemedia.org/ or 
download the app. You can find out exactly what the content is of 
the game, website or film and it explains very clearly why it has 
been given a particular age limit.  

A link to this website has also been added to our school app and website. 

SATs for Year 2 and Year 6 - May 2017 and Phonics Testing for Year 1 in June 2017 

The following tests will take place in school during May and June: 

Year 6 SATs week is Monday 8th May to Friday 12th May. 

Year 2 SATs weeks is Monday 15th May to Friday 19th May. 

Year 1 Phonics Screening Checks week commencing Monday 12th June. 

It is important that children attend school during this period, so please avoid making appointments etc 

which may cause them to be absent at these times. 

The Government advice to parents about SATs can be viewed here or via the link from our website or 

app. 

Important Dates and Holidays 

Term Dates 2016-17 

 
School opens School Closes 

Tuesday 6th September Friday 21st October 

Tuesday 1st November Friday 16th December 

Tuesday 3rd January Friday 17th February 

Monday 27th February Friday 7th April 

Monday 24th April Friday 28th April 

Tuesday 2nd May Friday 26th May 

Tuesday 6th June Friday 21st July 

Term Dates 2017-18 

 
School opens School Closes 

Tuesday 5th September Friday 20th October 

Tuesday 31st October Friday 15th December 

Wednesday 3rd January Friday 9th February 

Monday 19th February Friday 29th March 

Monday 16th April Friday 4th May 

Tuesday 8th May Friday 25th May 

Wednesday 6th June Wednesday 25th July 

E-Safety Message for Parents 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/
https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/national-curriculum-assessments-information-for-parents
https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/national-curriculum-assessments-information-for-parents
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Breakfast Club 

Breakfast Club encourages our 

pupils to have a good, healthy start 

to the day. There is a varied range 

of activities provided and the 

opportunity to socialise with children 

in different classes. 

Breakfast Club opens each morning from 8.00am in 

the school dining area. Any pupil can attend and 

there is no need to book in advance. Pupils in 

Reception may attend, but must be accompanied by 

an adult until we are confident that they are ready to 

be left. 

The Ã1.00 daily admission fee is payable via 

ParentPay and children will need cash to pay for 

their breakfast. Children attending breakfast club 

should report to the member of staff taking the 

register, on arrival, to ensure their attendance is 

recorded.  

Children who attend Mathletics, may go to breakfast 

club beforehand, and will be charged the fee of 

Ã1.00. 

School Dinners 

Children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2, 

currently receive universal free school meals.  

The cost of school meals for children in Year 3 to 

6 is Ã1.65 per day.   

If you believe your child may be entitled to free 

school meals (even if they are in Reception, Year 

1 or Year 2), please apply online at  

https://www.bradford.gov.uk/benefits/applying-for-

benefits/free-school-meals/ 

You will receive an instant reply and school will 

receive additional funding which we can use to 

help you with uniform costs in May/June, ready 

for the new school year. 

In addition to uniform assistance, your child will 

also be entitled to free school milk and 

assistance with the cost of certain school 

equipment and after school clubs. 

If you would like more information, please ask at 

the school office. 

 

Absence from After School Clubs 

If your child will be absent from an After School 
Club session which they normally attend, please 
inform the school office.  

We keep a register at each club and follow up any 
absences, so if you are able to notify us in advance, 
it will assist us and save us contacting you to check 
that your child is safe. 

Reminders 

Food and Drink in our school 

Mobile Phones in school 

Children in Years 5 and 6 may bring a 
mobile phone to school if they travel 
independently. All mobile phones must 
be handed to the office for safekeeping 
and parents and children must sign an agreement . 

Please ask at the office if you need an agreement 
form. 

School Milk ï Changes to ordering and paying for school milk 

From next term, we are moving to a new way of ordering and paying for school milk which will allow 
more flexibility to parents and carers  

A letter and a leaflet explaining how to order milk was sent home last week. If you would like your child to 
have school milk next term, please ensure you register online at www.schoolmilkuk.co.uk and  place 
your order.  Follow the link from our school website homepage or from the app. 

Any child who is already 5 or has their fifth birthday before 25th July 2017, will no longer 
receive free school milk unless their parent/carer is in receipt of certain benefits which 
entitle the child to free school meals. 

Please contact the office if you have any questions. 

https://www.bradford.gov.uk/benefits/applying-for-benefits/free-school-meals/
https://www.bradford.gov.uk/benefits/applying-for-benefits/free-school-meals/
http://www.schoolmilkuk.co.uk
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=milk&view=detailv2&qft=+filterui%3aphoto-clipart&adlt=strict%2cstrict&id=6585B6B9E5030542FAB68AE00920BF3823609E74&selectedIndex=8&ccid=q5dvRJWh&simid=608018008584424500&thid=OIP.Mab976f4495a1c8192a89b6869156fbc0H0
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News and Events 

 

Year 4 Visit to Saltaire and Bradford Industrial Museum 
 

Year 4's topic this half term has been to find out about the 
history of trade in Bradford and the wool industry. To launch 
our exciting topic, we visited the village of Saltaire. We were 
met by three ladies of the past who told us all about their lives 
and how Saltaire was revolutionary in the wool industry. We 
were all given a real person of the past to follow in the 
footsteps of as we walked round Saltaire. Each person we 
were given was a resident of Saltaire when it was first built and 
so we were able to find their real house and find out about their 
life and job in the mill.  
 
All the children thoroughly enjoyed themselves and gained lots 
of knowledge about the history of trade in Bradford. 
 
In the afternoon, we visited the Bradford Industrial Museum. 
Here we spent time looking at the machines that were 
used during the industrial revolution in mills such as Salts Mill. 
The machines were turned on for us in order for us to hear how 
loud they were and imagine what it would be like to work in the 
mills with lots of these machines. Seeing these machines 
allowed us to learn the steps involved in producing woollen 
clothing and to apply this knowledge in our English lessons. 

Google Expeditions 

On Friday 3rd March, we had a visit from Google, who helped 
the teachers to lead their class through an exciting expedition.  

Ù Year 6 investigated different types of volcanoes 

Ù Year 5 visited the Amazon River and the River Thames 

Ù Year 4 journeyed through the digestive system 

Ù Year 3 visited volcanoes around the world 

Ù Year 2 looked around the Sheikh Zayed Mosque 

Ù Year 1 travelled into space 

All the children thoroughly enjoyed this immersive 
learning experience and were able to use this to further enhance 
their class work. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Smartphone Appeal 

We would love to be able to provide this opportunity more regularly 
through purchasing some Google Cardboard headsets. To enable us 
to use these headsets, we would need a set of smart phones. If like 
me, you have a spare, old smart phone hanging around at home, 
which is only a few years old, and would happily donate it to 
school,  we can make this happen!   

All phones would be gratefully received and would enable the pupils to access these expeditions 
to enhance their learning. 

Mrs Marsden  

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=google+vr&view=detailv2&adlt=strict&id=8EC85CF6BEF1F719EF99D23885C81573D052B7E6&selectedIndex=7&ccid=7%2fV5KLhn&simid=608031838457102812&thid=OIP.7_V5KLhnWKmAlsw3RMsENwEsDG
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News and Events 

Year 6 Propaganda Session 

On Tuesday 7th March, Luke Newbald from Lens Change, facilitated a session with Year 6 
pupils. First, we explored propaganda through videos.  

Under the umbrella of propaganda are:  

* bias,  

* assertion,  

* omission and  

* scapegoating.  
 

We watched several videos and then acted out one of these propaganda methods in a group of 
6. We had to make a scene using the topic given to us by Luke and display this in front of the 
class. We had to vote on the most realistic one.  

Last of all, we played a game called ótwo truths and a lieô. This was to see if anyone believed 
what we said. To test this further, we closed our eyes to ascertain whether it made a difference 
to our opinions because we couldnôt see facial expressions. Online, some people, who we  
cannot physically see, post and announce untrue pieces of information to make you scared or 
feel emotional.  

We would recommend this session to other schools as we learnt so much about the dangers of 
the internet and digital propaganda. The majority of our class didnôt know what this meant prior 
to this session and now understand why it is so important.  

Mrs Booth -  ICT Co-ordinator 

Year 1 children are currently getting ready for some 

new arrivals!  As part of our Science topics on óanimalsô 

and óseasonsô, we have been incubating 7 hen eggs.   

We have to check the incubator every day to make sure it 

is at the correct temperature and humidity.  We are 

watching carefully to check for any signs of ópippingô as 

the chicks begin to hatch.  They will hopefully be here to 

meet us within the next week and we are really looking 

forward to seeing how they grow. 

 

Spotlight on...Mrs Hibbert 

Mrs Hibbert has worked at our school for 8 years and has 

been a Governor for 22 years. As a Learning Mentor, she 

works 1-1 with children from Reception up to Year 6, to 

ensure they have the opportunity to reach their full potential. 

Having a background as a Paediatric Nurse, Nursery Nurse 

and being a mum of 3 and a grandma, Mrs Hibbert has a 

great deal of experience in dealing with children. 

Mrs Hibbert is the Caf® Church Leader and a member of 

Holy Trinity Church, running Prayer Pals After School Club 

too. 

Spotlight on éééé.. 


